
ATTENTION ALL PRIVATE DUTY NURSING PROVIDERS 
REMINDER REGARDING UNACCEPTALBLE PRACTICES 

 
As stated in the Medicaid Private Duty Nursing Manual Policy Guidelines, 
provision of services exceeding sixteen (16) hours in a 24-hour period is an 
unacceptable practice.   
 
http://www.emedny.org/ProviderManuals/NursingServices/PDFS/Private_Duty_N
ursing_Policy.pdf  
 
Participation in an unacceptable practice may result in sanctions by the 
Department. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this information, please contact the Medical 
Prior Approval Unit at 1-(800)-342-3005, Option 1. 
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